NOTICE

Nomination Process for Massachusetts

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Targeted Watershed Grants:  2006-2007
FROM:
Kathleen Baskin, Director of Water Policy



Executive Office of Environmental Affairs (EOEA)



Commonwealth of Massachusetts

DATE: 
12 September 2006
The EPA has released the 2006 - 2007 application announcement for the Targeted Watershed Implementation Grants.  A letter signed by the Governor or Tribal Leader formally nominating a proposal for consideration for funding must accompany each proposal package.  EOEA releases this information to assist potential applicants seeking nomination or similar support from the Commonwealth of Massachusetts.   Potential applicants are advised to refer to EPA news about the Targeted Watershed Grants by reviewing the Federal Register announcement posted at http://www.epa.gov/fedrgstr/EPA-WATER/2006/August/Day-15/w6898.htm .
Massachusetts watersheds have been very successful competing for EPA’s Targeted Watershed Implementation Grants with over $2,500,000.00 in federal funds awarded in past years.  In order to field proposals of the highest quality for these funds, and to best assist applicants in achieving success, EOEA has established guidelines for all eligible organizations seeking formal nomination from the Governor:    

· EOEA will review draft applications and select, in accordance with the EPA guidelines, proposals for nomination to the EPA by the closing date.  

· EOEA will provide commentary on the selected proposals in an effort to strengthen both the project content as well as the presentation form of the proposal.

· EOEA reserves the right to decide how many interstate and intrastate proposals, within the confines of the EPA guidelines, Massachusetts will nominate for EPA review.  

· EOEA will use the Evaluation Criteria as published in the EPA guidance.  However, EOEA will not be able to determine the particular weight EPA may place on one criteria over another.  Strength in each element of the criteria is recommended.
· EOEA will further consider the overall impact of the application, should it be funded, on promoting the goals of EOEA.

· Of the applications selected for nomination, EOEA will nominate each on an “equal footing” basis.  That is, each application for nomination shall receive equal and enthusiastic support. 

· EOEA as well as other Massachusetts agencies/directorates may submit an application for these funds, which will be reviewed in the pool with all other applications received according to the same criteria.

· EOEA will accept proposals any time on or before 3:00 PM 12 October 2006.  Only the original submission must be provided in hard copy format.  Three copies of the Response must be submitted.  These may be submitted either in hard copy or as one concise document (including maps) in digital format compatible with Microsoft Office 2000. Though it will not impact the evaluation ranking, EOEA prefers submissions of copies in digital form each on a separate CD. 

· EOEA commits to notifying all applicants of its decision on or before 24 October 2006.  

For further information please contact:
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